
  

 

SCHOOL VISION 

To build a community that empowers, challenges and inspires learners to foster their creativity 

and talents, developing the skills to fulfil their dreams in an ever -changing world.  

...THINK...IMAGINE...BECOME... 

March 15, 2018  

Dear Parents, Students and Friends,  

Newsflash ñSEPS students off to 

Japan!  

We wish staff and students all the 

best for an amazing experience.  

It really is a great opportunity for 

our students, and parents have 

put faith in our staff to care for 

their children.  This is a great duty 

of care with 24/7 responsibility.  

Staff attending will be Miss Karen 

Roberts (Acting Assistant Principal) 

and Mrs Josie Briggs (Japanese 

Teacher).  

Ms Sophie Willer is also supporting students on the tour and will be at 

great help all at her own expense, along with parent Mr Peter 

Grogran.  

Ms Genevieve Casonato has done an amazing job with the organisa-

tion and travel approvals from DET, thank you.  

Classes can make contact with the students and teachers through Ed-

modo ñthatõs part of the experience so that we can all share in what 

the tour is up to.  Parents and students on tour will also enjoy communi-

cating through Edmodo on a regular basis.  

ôPlay is the WayõñParent Information Evening & Staff Professional 

Learning (Curriculum Day)  

Around 80 parents enjoyed an inspirational evening with Play is the 

Way inspiration Wilson McCaskill.  They went home buzzing with practi-

cal strategies that can be used in family discussions that will benefit 

their children.  

A HUGE thank you to our amazing specialist and support teachers who 

provided babysitting in order for more families to attend ñmuch ap-

preciated.  

Our staff Curriculum Day on Friday continued with Wilsonõs ôPlay is the 

Wayõ inspiring presentation and workshop for our entire teaching staff. 

What a power packed day!  Wilson is an absolute dynamo who makes 

so much sense ñI reckon he sleeps well at night after the energy he 

uses all day!  Teachers were all inspired and have a pack of strategies 

and actions to use in teaching quality relationships with students.  We 

WALKATHON 

FRIDAY MARCH 16 

2018 CURRICULUM DAYS 

TBA 

No students at school on 

these pupil -free days  

Community Meetings  

Sub Committees 6pm Apr 24  

Fundraising 7pm Apr 24  

School Council 7pm May 1  

PFA 9.15am Apr 23  

Term 1 2018 Important Dates  

¶ Mar 16ñWalkathon  

¶ Mar 18ñLevel 2 Working 

Bee 9am ñ11am  

¶ Mar 19ñMyuna Farm L1  

¶ Mar 20ñMyuna Farm L2  

¶ Mar 21ñHarmony Day  

¶ Mar 23ñBogan Bingo, 

parent only function  

¶ Mar 29ñEaster Lucky 

Ticket Draw  

¶ Mar 29ñ2.30pm Dismis-

sal 

CAMPS 

¶ Mar 15ñ26, Japan Tour  

¶ May 2 ñ4, Camp Arrabri, 

Level 3 & 4  

¶ Aug 6 ñ10, Ski Camp, 

Level 6 (optional camp)  

¶ Oct 12 ñSleepover, Lev-

el 2  

¶ Nov 29ñDec 3, Woora-

binda Camp, Level 4 & 5  

HUNGER BUSTER 3.30ñ3.45pm  

¶ Mar 16ñHome Group 4B  

¶ Mar 23ñHome Group 4C  

2018 SCHOOL TERM DATES 

Term 1:  Ends 29 Mar, dismissal 

2.30pm  

Term 2: 16 Aprñ29 Jun 

Term 3: 16 Julñ21 Sep 

Term 4: 8 Oct ñ21 Dec  
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heard so many words of wisdom and a united and consistent approach using the PITW language.  

Our Professional Learning costs a huge amount to obtain high quality speakers but is worth every cent 

as we can action our learning immediately to benefit SEPS students.  

Cyber Safety Parent Information ñMay 9  

Our next parent information evening will be held on May 9 with 

Susan McLean from Cyber Safety Solutions.  

Stay tuned for more information in Term 2.  

Principal Conference ñMarch 15 & 16 ñAlbert Park (Genevieve & Laureen)  

Conference focus will beé 

Driving School Improvement ñA Practical Guide, by Pamela Macklin and Vic Zbar.  This resource was 

released at the end of last year and is designed to support school leaders in meeting their improve-

ment challenge in ways that can be contextualised to their circumstances.  Its focus is implementa-

tion, and it therefore contains tools, activities and templates that have been used successfully in a 

range of schools. These can be adapted to suit a particular context.  

SEPS has worked with Vic Zbar some years ago so it will be interesting to see him again and hear his 

latest research.  

2019 Prospective Parent Tours  

Our school community is invited to make an appointment for a tour of the school.  

We are looking forward to discussing the programs and curriculum that our students at SEPS enjoy.  

Please spread the word amongst your friends and family that we are conducting school tours for 2019 

Foundation enrolments, as well as continually conducting tours with new families joining our school 

throughout the year.  

Tours are traditionally run; Mondays 2pm, Wednesdays 9.30am and Fridays 9.30am.  Please contact 

the school office for bookings.  

School Council Meeting & AGM ñnow  March 20 at 7pm (note change of date)  

All of our school community are invited to come along and hear about the achievements of the 

school for student growth as well as our amazing School Council committees.  

Walkathon ñTomorrow, March 16  

I have some amazing prizes in my office for the Walkathon ña stand -up paddle board for the family 

prize as well as individual prizes of a bike, scooter, fitbit.  

Please support your child/children to gain sponsors or donations that will be used to purchase re-

sources (classroom and outdoor furniture, air conditioning, blinds etc.).  

Thank you in anticipation of a successful Walkathon.  

Master Plan ñ$7.8 million  

X Tenders are all within budget so the next step is for the architects to produce a 

comparison sheet for DET who will make the final decision on the builder.  The 

LOTE room and relocation of the single mod 3 has been put on the tender documents so this is 

looking good.  

X Relocating the Extend kitchen to Mod 5 is a work in progress and moving along well.  

X Server room with server and Telstra router will be relocated to the little Foundation office ñAlex our 

technician will be based there too.  

X Another container has been located next to the level 3 classrooms which will house art, ICT and 

other furniture which is filling up fast.  
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X The container closest to Mr Davies level 3 room will become the maintenance room and will prob-

ab ly be there permanently to house the sc hools tools and  equipment suc h as whipper snipper etc . 

X Mrs Jo Kitson (Business Manager) has been busy with the blind people (thatõs the people who in-

stall blinds) relocating the existing blinds and reusing what we can.  Jo has also been driving the 

staffroom relocation ñgetting hot/cold water, shelf for microwaves etc.  

X The Principal from Sandringham College has found and offered us normal size classrooms for Art 

and LOTEñthese will be moved on March 23 by removalists so all has to be packed and ready by 

then.  

Teachers will always be supervising movement of students to these classrooms.  No student will be giv-

en permission to move around the secondary college classrooms without our teacherõs supervision.  

The LOTE room is through the front office access which the secondary students do not use.  The Art 

room will be accessed through the gate near the indigenous garden which SEPS have access to.  

SEPS teachers will look at the timetable and consider double sessions so that there is less travel be-

tween the schools.  Teachers will ensure that students all attend the toilets prior to moving to Sandring-

ham College and SIT team will be on call for emergency situations with regard to toilets.  

Mod 10  

X Two more aluminum tables will be placed on the concrete area catering for 24 students which 

can be utilised for teaching, lunch eating etc.  (A Level 2 working bee task this weekend).  

X The path has been concreted over a sprinkler which Tony the project manager tried to find with 

no luckéwork still in progress. 

X We will get some brooms so that at lunchtimes students who volunteer can sweep the decking 

and paths to keep tanbark in correct place.  

Update to No Jab, No Play legislation  

New amendments to the legislation as of February 28 have implications for new enrolments in schools.  

The new amendments to the No Jab, No Play legislation have tightened requirements for enrolment in 

early childhood services and impact acceptable documentation for school entry immunisation re-

quirements.  

As of February 28, 2018, an Immunisation History Statement from the Australian Immunisation Register 

will be the only form of documentation accepted as proof of a child's immunisation status.  Docu-

ments produced by GPs or other immunisation providers will no longer be sufficient as a form of evi-

dence.  

What does my school need to do for new enrolments?  

By law, primary schools are required to request and record information on the immunisation status of 

students prior to enrolment. Parents or guardians must provide an immunisation status certificate to 

the school regardless of whether the child IS or IS NOT immunised.  

What does my school need to do for existing enrolments?  

Parents of children currently enrolled in a school or who have had their childõs enrolment for 2018 con-

firmed prior to 28 February 2018 do not need to provide a new form of documentation.  

Further information on school admission requirements are detailed in the School Policy Advisory 

Guide, see: Admission to school  

Quote of the week  

òTo only participate in things youõre good at is to miss all the benefits of participating in things that are good for youó 

Wilson McCaskill 

Regards,  

 

Principal ñSandringham East Primary School  

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/school/principals/spag/participation/pages/admission.aspx
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COMMUNITY CALENDAR 

Our Term 1 calendar is available for download by clicking on the icon  

http://www.sandringhameastps.vic.edu.au/docs/Community_Calendar.pdf
http://www.sandringhameastps.vic.edu.au/docs/Walkathon_2018.pdf
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PARKING REMINDER 

YOU ARE NOT ALLOWED TO PARK, STOP OR LEAVE YOUR VEHICLE: 

¶ double parked 

 

¶ fully or partially across a driveway except for 2 minutes to pick up or drop off passengers, YOU MUST REMAIN WITH YOUR VEHICLE 

 

¶ if there is fewer than 3 metres of clear road left for other traffic on a footpath, nature strip or reservation 

¶ across a footpath, bicycle path or passageway or footpath ramp, unless a sign allows it 

¶ on a painted island or where a road marking says 'Keep clear' 

¶ in a no stopping area 

¶ in a clearway 

¶ next to a continuous yellow line on the edge of the road (curb). 

Lately we are receiving quite a few calls from different neighbours in the streets surrounding our school 

with concerns about illegal parking.  In particular, Miller Street is becoming quite congested and cars are 

being left unattended across driveways.  

As a reminder, below is an ôedited extractõ from the VicRoads website. 
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COMPASS is now ôfiring on all 4 cylindersõ with absence notes, consents for activities 

and payments.  Families can also view their childrenõs attendance records and this 

week we õturned onõ the SMS òyour child is absentó facility.  As a result we have re-

ceived some great feedback and assisted parents over the counter to navigate 

COMPASS. 

Through feedback, we have recommended to COMPASS improvements with the function of using the 

COMPASS app, in particular entering your childõs absence and giving consent for your child to attend an 

activity.  Schools in the Beachside area using COMPASS are collaborating (including SEPS) to suggest im-

provements to COMPASS.  

In the meantime, we hope that the following will assist you to navigate the APP to the browser so that you 

can get the best use of COMPASS in its present format.  

COMPASS 



7 

 

Earlybird Ticketsñclick here  

Gourment Food Orders ñclick here  

BOGAN BINGO MARCH 23ñEARLY BIRD TICKETS on SALE until March 17 


